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Email: Phone Number:
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Project Description (Proposed actions, location, and/or consequences).

Identify the project’s significant or potentially significant effects and briefly describe any proposed mitigation measures that
would reduce or avoid that effect.
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If applicable, describe any of the project’s areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.


	Print Form Button: 
	Text Field: 2020100428
	Project Title: Septic to Gravity Sewer Conversion Project
	Lead Agency: City of Santa Ana
	Contact Name: Brian Ige
	Email: bige@santa-ana.org
	Phone Number: 714-647-3385
	Project Location: Santa Ana, Orange County
	Project Description: The proposed Project involves installing sewer mains and laterals to help transfer existing residences from septic systems to the City’s sewer system. The Project would install approximately 670 linear feet (LF) of 8-inch sewer main and 4-inch laterals within Pasadena and Medford Avenue from Deodar Street to the west. The Project also replaces the outdated 6” water main and laterals within Deodar Street, Medford Avenue, and Pasadena Avenue. The proposed 8” water main would connect at 17th Street approximately 210’ west of Deodar Street, install 1420 LF of 8” water main at Deodar Street, and install an additional 670 LF in Medford and Pasadena Avenue. The Project would install a total of 2,300 LF of 8” water main and transfer 50 properties from City of Tustin water to the City of Santa Ana. The improvements would include replacement of curb and gutter, driveways, street asphalt and other infrastructure where necessary. Construction of the Proposed Project is anticipated to start in 2021 with an approximate duration of nine months. Construction of the sewer and water improvements would occur concurrently.
	Project's Effects: The Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration identified potentially significant impacts to paleontological resources, traffic flow/emergency access, noise, and tribal cultural resources. 

If paleontological resources are discovered during excavation activities, the contractor will notify the City and cease excavation within 100 feet of the find until a qualified paleontological professional can provide an evaluation of the site. The qualified paleontological professional will evaluate the significance of the find and recommend appropriate measures for the disposition of the site. 

Prior to construction, the City of Santa Ana (or its contractor) shall prepare a Traffic Control Plan to ensure proper access to residences and businesses in the area by emergency vehicles during construction and to maintain traffic flow. 

The Project would implement construction noise reduction methods, including temporary noise barriers, to reduce noise impacts.

The Project Applicant shall be required to retain and compensate for the services of a Tribal monitor/consultant who is both ancestrally affiliated with the Project area to monitor all ground-disturbing activities.
	Areas of Controversy: N/A
	List of Agencies: Caltrans District 12
Santa Ana Regional Water Quality Control Board


